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CITY OF SAN BRUNO

DATE: May 10, 2022

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM: Jovan Grogan, City Manager

PREPARED BY: Jennifer Dianos, Assistant to the City Manager

SUBJECT: Receive Written Update on the City’s Response Efforts to COVID-19

BACKGROUND: This report is to provide an update on the City’s response efforts to 
COVID-19, while the Emergency Operations Center (EOC) is activated.  The 
information provided in this report is as of the time it was produced and may be subject 
to change.

DISCUSSION: San Mateo County Health provides regular COVID-19 data dashboards 
through their website, smchealth.org.  San Mateo County Health reports as of Apr. 28, 
2022, there were a total of 192 cases within the last 30 days in the City of San Bruno; 
and as of May 1, 2022, approximately 96.8% of San Bruno residents age 5+ are 
vaccinated.  Additional statistics are attached to this report.

On February 16, 2022 the State of California lifted the indoor mask mandate that was in 
place at that time, for most, not all, indoor situations.  Although the State’s mandate was 
lifted, the City of San Bruno continued to require masks for all individuals (vaccinated or 
unvaccinated) in most public spaces when individual vaccination status could not be 
determined.  Effective Monday, May 9, 2022, the City of San Bruno will amend its mask 
requirement to recommended use of masks for those that are not fully vaccinated while 
visiting public lobbies, the Library and other enclosed public spaces with the exception 
of the Senior Center.  Masks will continue to be required at the San Bruno Senior 
Center.

The San Bruno Emergency Operations Center (EOC) continues to review City services 
and modifications, and there are no other operational modifications to report to the City 
Council. 

San Bruno continues to partner with Curative to offer COVID-19 testing at Narita Plaza 
(between City Hall and the San Bruno Library).  Appointments can be made 
at cur.tv/Sanbruno or by calling 888-702-9042.  Other County testing sites located 
throughout San Mateo County can be found at smcgov.org/testing.

https://www.smchealth.org/
https://book.curative.com/sites/34231
http://smcgov.org/testing
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FISCAL IMPACT: There is no fiscal impact associated with this update.

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT: There is no environmental impact.

RECOMMENDATION: Receive Written Update on the City’s Response Efforts to COVID-
19

ALTERNATIVES: The City of San Bruno’s Emergency Operations Center remains 
activated and there are no alternatives proposed at this time.

ATTACHMENTS: 1. San Mateo County Health Department COVID-19 Data Dashboard 


